
 

 

3rd June 2020 
Dear Parents/Carers, 

 
CARDINAL POLE – VIRTUAL SCHOOL SUMMER TERM 2020 

 

I hope all is well with you and your family. 
 

Following the recent Government announcements, I confirm that: 
 

 The school continues to provide for vulnerable students and the children of key workers.  

 The virtual school will continue.    I appreciate that many households will be working remotely at 

present, if daily access to a non-mobile device is an issue for your child, please contact the school.    

 There is a revised Behaviour Policy to take into account expectations under COVID-19 and any child 
attending the school site must adhere to this and the Social Distancing Policy. Copies of these are 

attached.  For some students, a risk assessment will take place to assess if your child presents a risk to 

themselves and others before admission on site. You will be advised if this is the case for your child. 

 The return to school in some format will not now take place until 15th June 2020 for Years 10 and 12. 

 Parents/carers of children in Year 10 will be sent a questionnaire to confirm attendance and to share 

concerns. 

 Year 12 students are expected to attend school on the days designated, unless they have a medical 

condition, which makes them vulnerable which has been shared with the school.   Current attendance is 

almost 100%. 

 Additional resources will be available for all year groups for collection by parents/carers. You will be 

notified of a collection date for your child’s year group. 

 Teachers have received further training on remote teaching and are looking forward to displaying these 

skills in working with your child shortly. 

 The AP2 assessments will take place from week commencing 29th June 2020 for Years 7-10 and will 

take the format of online assessments. 

 A separate letter to Year 11 parents/carers has been sent out, offering support and notifying them that 

results day is Thursday 20th August 2020.  Further details to follow.   

 

We are hoping to host the Year 12 assessments in school from week commencing 22nd June 2020 to assist 
the school in assessing their progression into Year 13.    You will receive separate details on this shortly. 

 

I thank you for your continuing support at this time. If you have any feedback or suggestions on how we can 
improve provision, please do let me know via email at enquiries@cardinalpole.co.uk 

 
Yours sincerely 

 
Ms J Heffernan 

EXECUTIVE HEADTEACHER 
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